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In another power grab, the environmental bloc on the City Council has managed to eliminate any expertise that might provide alternative interpretations of the General Plan.  Without any planning personnel (after the layoffs) to offer background on how the General Plan evolved, no one can question any council member’s personal interpretation of the intent of the General Plan. The public certainly can’t, being limited to three minutes at the mike.

We’ve spent 8 years and around $8 million to develop a General Plan to end all General Plans.  Now we’re going to turn it into a political document, to be used as the council majority wishes, to justify whatever ideological proposal they wish to support and shoot down any they don’t.  What a shame.

Their foresight might be questioned considering that, when they put a building moratorium in place, no one gave a thought to the fact that the Planning Department would have no fee generating work until well after the moratorium was lifted.  Planning Department over staffing should have been evident then.

Now these same people will somehow, without being professional planners, develop a new and better way to plan.  It has been suggested to me that perhaps the city should offer itself to some university with a planning curriculum as an experimental venue for developing a rational, state of the art planning process.

An alternative would be to gather staff and all recent participants (those on the public side of the counter) in planning related actions and have a brainstorming session on what a revised planning process might look like.

******

On another issue, the use of recycled wastewater on playing fields, there may be a problem.  After reading about the strong feelings some parents have towards vaccinating their children, I’m wondering if such concerns might also cause portions of the community to question the use of tertiary treated wastewater on playing fields.  The city’s whole justification for spending about $55 million (to be paid for by increasing water rates) to construct a distribution system for this treated wastewater is based on using it in lieu of purchased county water on public use areas.

It would be a shame if after a large portion of this $55 million was spent, community pressure could stop its use on playing fields and parks because of parents concern for their children’s health.  This issue needs to be addressed before the city starts spending money on the project.

The recycled water delivery system is already constructed from the wastewater plant to Rooster Run golf course.  It would be a minor project to extend the pipe several hundred feet to permit its use on the playing fields at Prince Park.  If there was no objection there, the concept is probably OK. 

But, if there were a negative reaction, the whole idea of spending the $55 million for a distribution system would need to be rethought.

Let’s make sure parents accept the use of treated water on playing fields before we commit to the whole $55 million project.

********

On to a third subject.  There’s been much discussion lately about privatizing the operation at the county dump (getting it usable again), the city hiring a private firm to do the work that was previously done by the Planning Department, and now, privatizing the operation of our public swimming pools. This provides me with two questions.  First, if the private sector can do such work at lesser cost, why don’t we discuss privatizing the whole city operation? 

And second, discussion of privatizing always seems to include the possibility of extra and higher fees.  If it’s known, for example, that a private operator of our swimming pools would triple the fees for learning to swim, why can’t the city manager just tell the Recreation Department to do the same? By the way, wasn’t the negotiations with the Target center supposed to include major renovation of our city swimming pool?

The city has major money problems, but how much of these changes are just shifting a higher cost on to the public? 

Times are tough but I think a citizens budget review panel and a Water Commission would save us money.

